SPORT PREMIUM REPORT 2017/18

Total amount allocated:										£14000

Areas funded:

Specialist teaching provision for Years R, 3, 4, 5 and 6 through Premier Sport: 			£6,630

Free lunchtime club offered by Premier Sport (Archery, Fencing and American Football)		£605

In school hockey coaching and free to pupils after school club from Griffin Sport			£2,660

Transport to Swimming										£780

Sports Equipment (Football goals)									£220

Sportsafe Equipment Check										£50

Competitions entered (Athletics, AJD Football, HWFSA)						£115

2017/18 Overspend											£1,439

Total Spending											£12,499

Underspend to carry forward to 2018/19								£1,501


Impact on Children

The majority of Sports Premium funding was invested in specialist teaching for children in Years R, 3, 4 and 5. This allowed Premier Sports to come into school and give continuity and skilled teaching that would not have been achievable using class teachers. This quality first teaching in PE will have had a direct impact on the standards that the children have reached in PE by the end of the academic year 2016/17. We were able to utilise specialist teachings in Dance in particular to ensure the highest quality of provision that engaged both boys and girls throughout the topic. Gymnastics and Invasion Games were also taught to a very high standard. 

Teachers were also present in Premier Sport teaching throughout the year. This meant that they were able to benefit from the work the specialist teachers do directly and upskill their own teaching. This also provided greater continuity for the children as they were able to continue their work from previous sessions away from the lessons being run by Premier Sport. 

Through using Premier Sport for lessons children were also able to access the before and after school clubs (although these were parent funded). Children indirectly accessed gymnastics (KS1), archery (Y1-6) and a multisport (Y1 and 2) club through the investment in Premier Sports. We were also able to offer a free club to parents this year, running at lunch time. This was open to all children in Key Stage 2 and offered them the chance to expand their horizons in sport by undertaking coaching in Archery, Fencing and American Football. 
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Hockey coaching proved successful once again in Years 3 and 4 and in wider Key Stage 2 for the after-school club. This club was offered free of charge for the parents. As a result of attending hockey clubs at Bledlow Ridge at least 6 children have started attending training with Wycombe Hockey Club and many children were given the opportunity to receive quality coaching in a sport they may not have experienced before. 


Action for next year: 

· Enter the Princes Risborough School Partnership to allow access to at least 20 more competitive sports festivals across all year groups. 

· Continue to release teachers for CPD throughout the year by using Premier Sports

· Explore using Sports Premium funding for projects regarding mental health and wellbeing (Art of Brilliance and external CPD for teachers)

· Investigate the potential for more outdoor sports equipment to be added to the field


 
